August 6, 2012

To Lynda Bitar and City of Worthington Staff:

 

This is a letter to officially appeal the July 26, 2012 decision of the Architecture Review Board’s (ARB) - of the Municipal Planning Commission (MPC) - to approve the Certification of Appropriateness Application for the properties at 890 N. High St. and 910 N. High St.

 

Each property’s original development purpose was to fit into the concepts and guidelines set forth in Worthington’s Comprehensive Plan, which is a reflection of the desires of Worthington residents and a realistic approach to becoming more sustainable as a city.

 

From my understanding, in late 2006, Worthington's ARB and MPC groups approved a plan for the new CVS building where the Jubilee grocery store was, including plans for the lot just south of the CVS building.  That plan called for two buildings on that south lot, each two stories tall - two functional stories tall.

 

The approval of the one-story, or any non-functional two-story building, is not consistent with the character of Worthington, especially as we move forward. The plan, in my opinion, is a bit short-sighted, and doesn’t account for the needs and desires of Worthington residents.

I will be happy to answer any questions regarding this appeal.

 

Sincerely,

 

Doug Smith

Member of Worthington City Council

169 E. North St

